VILLAGE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE

P.O. BOX 950 ROCKVILLE CENTRE, N.Y. 11571-0950



Dear Neighbor:

As you know, we have been working to improve the water and roadway infrastructure throughout the Village. As we prepare for the next round of projects, I wanted to let you know as they will impact the streets that will be addressed.

For the first phase, we will begin installing replacement water mains. Our contractor will remove a section of the roadway, dig a trench, and install new water mains. After testing the newly installed mains and submitting to the Nassau County Health Department for their approval on the test results, he will then transfer each home to the new main with a new 1" copper service to a new curb valve (the service to the house will remain). This will be the only time your water service will be interrupted during this portion of the project. This process should take a couple of hours for each service. The road will be left temporarily patched with asphalt, we then wait for the road contractor to come in and perform his scope of work. This may take several weeks before this begins.

The next phase of the project is **road resurfacing**. This will include drainage improvements, driveway aprons, and curb replacements. You will be asked to park on the opposite side or on adjacent streets, perhaps a short distance from your home, for a short period of time as the project continues. This phase of the project will begin in the late spring or early summer and the actual resurfacing will follow.

We have noticed that many **sidewalks** in your neighborhood are in need of repair. This is NOT part of the scope of work for which we have hired our contractors. Sidewalks are the responsibility of the property owners. We ask that you take a look at your sidewalk and perform necessary repairs (cracked or lifted sidewalks) before our work

culminates on your road. We will be issuing summonses early in the summer to all properties that have failed to perform sidewalk repairs. If you are given a summons and do not repair your sidewalk, the Village WILL take action, perform the repair, and charge the expense to your property taxes.

I understand the length of time this project takes can sometimes feel excessive, but it has to do with the coordination of various contractors, their subcontractors, and the breadth of the Road Program in the Village. There will be some restrictions during construction. Portions of the road may be closed throughout the day. Your roadway will be completely open at the end of the day and you will be notified as each phase progresses.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause and we ask for your patience during this time. At job completion you will experience increased water flow, drainage improvements, and improved drivability on the road. If you have questions you can contact our Engineering team (Mario Bento and Mike Boller) at 516/678-9271.

Very Truly Yours,

Kathleen Murray Village Administrator